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Date: February 17, 2023 
 
Project:      Dubuque Street NE & Forevergreen Road Roundabout 
 
 
ITEMIZED BREAKDOWN 
 
The following cost estimate breakdown was developed based on the cost of roundabouts 
recently constructed in the metro area with similar footprints to the proposed roundabout: 
 

- North Liberty Road & Forevergreen Road roundabout was constructed in 2022 with a total 
estimated cost of $2,654,000 
 

- Saint Andrews Drive & South Alexander Way roundabout was constructed in 2021 with a 
total estimated cost of $2,564,000 

 
 

Mobilization, Removals, and Earthwork $ 350,000 
Paving (roadway, sidewalk, and temporary pavement) $ 1,100,000 
Utilities $ 460,000 
Traffic Control, Signange, and Pavement Markings $ 85,000 
Electrical and Lighting $ 200,000 
Erosion Control, and Landscaping $ 105,000 
Engineering Services $ 345,000 

Project Total $ 2,645,000 
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Date: February 22, 2023 
 
Project:      Dubuque Street NE & Forevergreen Road Roundabout 
 
 
TIME SCHEDULE 
 
The City of Coralville has an agreement with the developer of Forevergreen Heights to transfer 
the right-of-way needed for the westerly half of the proposed roundabout, while the easterly 
half of the roundabout will be within existing City or County right-of-way.   
 
Project design would begin spring 2025 and be completed spring 2026. 
 
Project would be let fall 2026. 
 
Construction would begin spring 2027 and be completed spring 2028. 
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Date: February 22, 2023 
 
Project:      Dubuque Street NE and Forevergreen Road Roundbout  
 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
 
Adjacent property owners have been notified of the proposed roundabout through the 
rezoning, site plan submittal process, and related public hearings during the development of 
Forevergreen Heights subdivision.  
 
A public open house will be held to review the preliminary design, including traffic control, and 
access maintenance of adjacent properties, and detour routes during construction. The public 
will have access to both City and Consultant staff during the entire design process.  
 
A public hearing on the final plans and specifications will be held at a Council Meeting prior to 
the City Council recommending final approval of the design and setting the bid date.  
 
During construction, the City will issue press releases through news and social media outlets for 
signficant changes that impact the traveling public. Key stakeholders will be provided weekly 
email updates on progress made and upcoming work items.  Weekly progress meetings will be 
open to the public.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


